
ONEIDA NATION PUBLIC MEETING NOTICE 
Tentatively Scheduled for: 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 9, 2021* 

Norbert Hill Center—Business Committee Conference Room 

N7210 Seminary Road, Oneida, Wisconsin 

REPEAL OF THE LOCAL LAND USE 

REGULATION REIMBURSEMENT POLICY 

The purpose of the Local Land Use Regulation Reimbursement Policy is to preserve and pro-
tect the inherent right of the Oneida Nation to create and enforce Tribal land use regulations 
on the Reservation by reimbursing Tribal members, non-members and businesses subject to 
Tribal land use regulations for fees and/or fines associated with compliance under written pro-
test with local land use regulations. [6 O.C. 607.1-1, 607.1-2]  

 

The Local Land Use Regulation Reimbursement Policy has been deemed no longer necessary. 
The repeal of the Local Land Use Regulation Reimbursement Policy is being sought as a re-
sult of the decision in Oneida Nation v. Village of Hobart, 968 F.3d 664 (7th Cir. 2020) which 
affirms the Nation’s sovereignty and sets forth the precedence that local governments do not 
have the jurisdiction to apply their ordinances to the activities of the Nation on the Reservation 
due to the fact that the Reservation is Indian Country and not subject to local or state regula-
tion.  

 

For more information on the repeal of the Local Land Use Regulation Reimbursement Policy 
please review the public comment packet at oneida-nsn.gov/government/register/public meet-
ings.  
 

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD CLOSES THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 16, 2021 
*In accordance with Oneida Business Committee resolution BC-08-03-21-A, Setting Public Gathering Guide-
lines during Public Health State of Emergency—COVID-19, the public meeting will not be held if the infec-
tion rates within Brown or Outagamie Counties exceed “Low” as identified by the Wisconsin Department of 
Health Services. If a public meeting is not able to be held, the public comment period would still remain open 
and the Nation’s COVID-19 Team’s March 27, 2020, declaration titled “Suspension of Public Meetings under 
the Legislative Procedures Act.” shall take effect. This declaration provides that the Legislative Procedures 
Act’s requirement to hold a public meeting during the public comment period is suspended due to the COVID
-19 public health emergency. Although there will be no public meeting, the public comment period will still 
occur, and individuals can participate in the legislative process by submitting written comments, questions, or 
other input via e-mail to LOC@oneidanation.org.  
 

Find Public Meeting Materials at                                                   

Oneida-nsn.gov/government/register/public meetings                                                                              

Send Public Comments to                                                                

LOC@oneidanation.org                                                               

Ask Questions here                                                                                       

LOC@oneidanation.org                                                                          


